Town of Cromwell
Nathaniel White Building
41 West Street
Cromwell, CT 06416

May 31, 2022
To: Abutting Property Owners and Interested Parties
Re: Evergreen Road Sidewalk Connectivity Design
Dear Property Owner/Resident:

In the spring of 2022 the Cromwell Town Council was presented with a request to extend sidewalks
along Evergreen Road. The Town Council and Board of Finance voted to fund the design of these new
sidewalks, and the Town has hired Lenard Engineering, Inc. (LEI) to perform the survey and design of
this sidewalk.

The sidewalk design will consist of sidewalks on the south side of Evergreen starting at Old Colony
Lane and head east to Washington Road. The first step in the design project will be for the survey
crew to begin collecting field data. Starting as early as Friday June 3", you should see the LEI survey
crew along your roadway frontage collecting the survey information to be used in the design.

We anticipate that the design will be presented in preliminary form at a public information meeting to
be held in the future. At that meeting interested parties will be able to provide feedback on the design
proposal and ask questions. In the mean time if you have any questions, please feel free to call me at
the number provided below.

ery truly youys,

Jon Harriman, P.E.
Town Engineer

cc: Stuart Popper, Town Planner
Anthony Salvatore, Town Manager
Denise Lamontagne, Chief of Police

Office (860) 632-3420 Business Hours: M — F 8:30AM — 4:00PM
Fax (860) 632-3477 www.cromwellct.com




